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DIARY DATES  
Term 1 Week 9 

Friday 24 March Harmony Day Y6 Fundraiser – Students wear odd socks 

Term 1 Week 10 

Monday 27 March North Coast Debating Workshop (selected 5/6 students) 

Tuesday 28 March Interrelate Years 5 & 6 

 PSSA Open Boys & Girls Soccer Selection Trials 2.30pm 
Stage 2 & 3 Students  

Term 1 Week 11 

Monday 3 April Easter Hat Making (Parents, Carers, Grandparents 
welcome) 2.30-3.30pm 

Last day to hand in P&C Easter Raffle tickets  

Tuesday 4 April Easter Hat Parade (Parents, Carers, Grandparents 
welcome) 2.30pm 

P&C Easter Raffle drawn  

Principal News  
Welcome to Week 9! The end of term is nearing, and the calendar continues to be jam-packed.  
We are looking forward to upcoming events that enable students, parents and staff to connect 
and share in the power of learning. Please stay tuned!  

Beginning Teachers Support 

The Department of Education provides Beginning Teachers Support Funding to schools to 
support the beginning teacher’s induction and professional development, as guided by the 
Australian Professional Standards for Teachers. As part of the beginning teacher support 
program within the DoE, additional release is provided to enable teachers to connect with 
mentors to further develop and enhance their teaching and learning experiences for their 
students. Mr Cootes will be working alongside Mrs Tate on a weekly basis. To enable this, I will 
be teaching the 3/4 class between 12:30-2:30 each Thursday and Mrs Kelly will be teaching the 
K-2 class between 12:30-1:30pm, before moving into her regular RFF program. I am very much 
looking forward to working with the 3/4 students each Thursday! It is always so uplifting and 
enjoyable being inside the classroom.  

Music Lessons 

In previous years we have been lucky enough to offer 30 minute 1-1 music lessons on a range of 
instruments. This program is run by the Lismore Conservatorium of Music during school hours, 
at our school. For this to occur we need to have at least 6 students enrolled through the Lismore 
Conservatorium of Music. We would love to offer this program at our school again. If you are 
considering this program for your child, please make contact with the Lismore Conservatorium 



of Music to begin the enrolment process. Once contact is made with the Conservatorium, please 
contact the school to inform us of your interest in the program, and we will begin planning for 
the lessons. We are hoping to begin offering this program at the beginning of Term 2.  

NAPLAN  

I must commend Year 3 and 5 students for their focus and diligence they have shown over the 
past fortnight as they have completed NAPLAN tests. The information gained from NAPLAN is 
used alongside a range of internal assessment to guide and inform future teaching. Thank you 
must also be extended to our staff for their organisation and adaptability during this time.  

Parent Survey  

Thank you to all the parents and caregivers who responded to the Parent survey recently 
distributed throughout our school community. The insights provided by parents are invaluable 
as we work to provide the best possible experience for our students and school community.  
Although this survey has now closed, I encourage all parents and caregivers to work closely with 
the school as we strengthen partnerships to support our students. Parents and community 
members are always welcome to make contact to discuss their child’s needs or ways that we 
can further improve Blakebrook Public School.  

The 3 questions were:  

• How often is your child happy to come to school?  
• Do the staff of Blakebrook PS know your child's learning needs and put in place effective 

strategies to meet these needs?  
• If you could choose one area for Blakebrook Public School to improve, what would it be? 

Reponses to the survey returned the following findings: 

90% of children are happy to attend school either ‘most of the time’ or ‘all of the time’.  

90% of parents reported that ‘the staff of Blakebrook PS know their child's learning needs and 
put in place effective strategies to meet these needs’.  

Common suggested areas for improvement 

• Enhanced communication to assist families with planning and organisation when 
participating in school events.  

• Enhanced promotion of the school amongst the wider community.  
• Further development and implementation of student wellbeing initiatives. 
• Further development of Aboriginal Education across the school.  

 

Sam Bowkett 
Principal 

 

Getting to Know Our Kinders… Part 2!  

Name: Zeppelin 

Age: 5 

Favourite Subject: Sport 

Some Of My Friends Are: Chaz and Briana 

When I Grow Up I Want To Be A: Police Officer 

 



Name: Connor 

Age: 5 

Favourite Subject: Sport  

Some Of My Friends Are: Chaz and Colby 

When I Grow Up I Want To Be A: Veterinarian  

 

Name: Colby 

Age: 4 

Favourite Subject: Art 

Some Of My Friends Are: Bryce and Indie  

When I Grow Up I Want To Be A: School Principal  

 

 

Year 6 Cupcake Fundraiser! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Easter Hat Parade!  

On Monday Week 11 (3rd of April) Parents, Grandparents and Carers are invited to join students 
in making easter hats for the Blakebrook Easter Hat Parade! Families are encouraged to provide 
easter themed hat materials, including recycled items e.g. cereal boxes, eggs cartons etc. The 
school will provide glue, tape etc.  

The hat making will begin in the afternoon session, approximately 2:30 – 3:30.  

The Easter Hat Parade will be on Tuesday week 11 (4th of April) at 2:30 along with the exciting P&C 
Easter Raffle! 

Enviro Corner   
Hey everyone, I’m back this week. 

As I mentioned last week, there will be a colouring competition from this Tuesday, to Friday 
Week 10. 

Prizes will be handed out when we do the snappy draw in Week 11. There will be a prize for 1 
winner from each year. Eg, a prize for a Kindy, a Year 1 and so on and so forth. 

Bunnings have also donated new seeds for our gardens! So a big thanks to them for that. 

That’s it this week so I’ll see you next week. 

Lilah Martin Year 6 environment leader. 😊😊😊😊😊😊 

 

Brisbane Youth Leadership Conference 
This week our Year 6 students attended the Brisbane Youth Leadership Conference. 

Dream and Lead was a one-day, highly engaging event designed to support primary school 
students in discovering their leadership potential, whilst providing them with strong foundations 
to succeed. 

“It was very interesting, and I learnt a lot” (Beau)   

“The CEO person was my favourite speaker” (Tahlani) 

“I loved standing on the stage and singing, it was so much fun!” (Chloe) 

“I loved the drive of Amy Tobin even though she has cerebral palsy. She was so inspiring!” (Lilah) 

Our Year 6 also wanted to thank Mr Bowkett and Mrs Kelly for organising transport to and from 
the conference! 😊😊 



_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 


